

Willow Wood Community Primary School School Council Friday 17th March 2017 1.10pm

1. Welcome and Attendance

Year 1: Phoebe, Keira

Year 2: Rou, Hannah-Grace

Year 3: Erin

Year 4: Zoe, Marci (Apologies at a marine litter workshop)

Year 5: Ella, Cadey (Absent) Year 6: Connie, Dragos, Lewis

Members of staff: Ms Tomlinson, Miss Battersby.

Visitor: Karen, School Cook

2. Minutes & Matters Arising

Ms Tomlinson asked the children for feedback from the class councils with reference to the new build. The children were excited about the plans and were pleased to have their views listened to.

3. Healthy Lifestyles, Healthy Food

Ella, Chair of the School Council welcomed Karen, School Cook, to the meeting.

The children had prepared questions and a discussion followed. Karen explained that the recipes she follows are carefully designed to offer healthy balanced meals.

The children asked if they could have tomato sauce and brown sauce. Karen answered that she can make healthy fresh homemade sauces but cannot provide sachets anymore as they are

full of sugar.

Karen asked the children why fewer children were coming for snack (about half as usual). Councillors weren't sure so will ask and feedback.

Karen throws a lot of food away which Councillors thought was a waste so they suggested pre-ordering the snacks and making them to order. This was agreed as a good idea and a system will be set up for KS2 after Easter. Karen offered to count up the orders in the kitchen, which would be great!

Children shared their favourite meals and Karen will return in the summer to discuss menu options for next year.

4. Fairtrade Tuckshop

Jo from Contour has sourced products to sell at the Fairtrade Tuckshop. As the goods are chocolate based the tuckshop will run on the last day of term only. School Councillors to organize the stalls and sell the products. The money will be counted during the afternoon School Council meeting and will be donated to the KiSS charity.

6. Date of Next Meeting

Next meeting: Friday 31st March - 1.05pm in the Rainbow Room.

- Make sure you feedback about the new build discussion with architect and project manager
- Ask children why they are not buying so much snack from the kitchen. Remind them that we are a healthy school and should not be eating chocolate/crisps at breaktime.